The Peeler Family

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

March 2005

Dear Praying Friends,

We are praising the Lord for all the He has done. We have spent this past month in Indiana,
Pennsylvania and New York. The Lord has allowed us to minister in many churches. I am
amazed that God could use me in the ways that He has. It just shows His great power.

While ministering to a church in Indiana, God called a man to preach His word! He told his
pastor that hearing our message about being a servant in any capacity made him realize that God
wanted to use him. It thrilled our hearts to know that this simple message was used to touch that
man’s life. God is able to use all who yield themselves to Him.

In our last letter, we asked you to pray about our trip to Yap. We are happy to let you know that
God has begun to provide for this. We have stepped out on faith and purchased the tickets
believing that God will provide all the needed funds. The plane tickets were $1440.00 each and
then there will be some living expenses to meet while we are there. God is beginning to move on
the hearts of people and we are excited to see what He is doing. A supporting church has given
us some hymnbooks, New Testaments and other books to take with us to Yap. The Zimmer’s are
praising God for these books. They have about 25 in the church now and only 8 hymnbooks.
We want to be a blessing to them and to see the church there grow.

We still have about three more weeks on the road before a short visit home. We are looking
forward to seeing our family and getting a little needed rest after being away since January 7,
2005.

Please continue to pray for these needs: 1)New supporting churches 2)Travel safety 3)Funds
for the Yap trip 4) Two unspoken requests. Thanks to all for your prayers and letter. We love

you and keep you in our prayers.

In His Service,

Jack and Melinda
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